Allegheny Mountain Swimming

House of Delegates (HOD)

November 21, 2001

Attendance:
Pete Gannon

General Chairman



Mark Bellich

Treasurer



Bob DeBiase  

Secretary



John Lynch

Age Group Chairman



Jan Shuba

DAAC



Steve Stocksdale
JCCS



Paul Callahan

JCCT



Gary Lotz

FCKW



Michael Stragand
PRA



Tom Gorski

MMSA



Jerry Shaefer

Registration/Membership



Melissa Kehl

MM



Mike Bowman

HD

Meeting was called to order at 7:52 p.m. at the Cathedral of Learning, University of Pittsburgh by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the October 17, 2001 HOD minutes, financial reports and a letter from Amy Bilkey to United States Swimming were mailed to each club and emailed to those in attendance.  Tom Gorski moved and Paul Callahan seconded a motion to approve the October 17, 2001 minutes.

Treasurer:  October income/expense statement budget vs. actual report and balance sheet were presented and discussed by Mark Bellich.  Mark reported a $94.82 expense over budgeted amount due to the fall coaches meeting.  Mike Stragand moved and Jerry Shaefer seconded a motion to approve a budget variance.  Motion carried.  Mark also presented the proposed AMS 2002 budget.  Jerry Shaefer moved and Tom Gorski seconded a motion to approve the proposed AMS 2002 budget.  Motion carried.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reminded the HOD that a proposal from the Referee’s Committee was tabled until the November HOD meeting.  The proposal requested a section be added to all Summer Meet Invitations stating that all tents, shelters or other temporary installations must be properly secured or tethered.  Mark Bellich questioned the need to add this language to a meet invitation.  He said that officials have always had the authority regarding safety issues.  John Lynch moved and Tom Gorski seconded a motion to table this proposal until the January HOD meeting and to invite Stan Stefanski (OVC Chair and Officials Coordinator) to participate in the discussion of this issue.  Motion carried.

Pete Gannon reported that Cheryl Schilling resigned as All Star Coordinator.  Pete reported that Diane Connor and Terri Shidemantle will co-chair this committee.

Pete Gannon reported that the executive committee reviewed a financial issue from this past summer Jo’s.  The decision of the executive committee to affirm GPAC’s debt to JCCS and to impose sanctions and fines against GPAC was appealed to the Board of Review by GPAC.

Age Group:  John Lynch reported that the HOD did approve “deck entry” of relays for all meets as long as the swimmers are entered in the meet.

John said that he was working on the Long Course Schedule for 2002 and that if any clubs were interested in bidding on a meet to please contact him.

John asked the HOD to clarify the AMS funding policy of national meets for “out-of-college” AMS swimmers.  The HOD discussed this issue and agreed to review the policy and vote at either the December or January HOD meeting.

Membership:  Jerry Shaefer reported in detail on the progress of registration.  To date 30 of the 50 clubs have been registered.  Jerry reminded the HOD of the certification requirements.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  Fox Chapel is selling 5 used touch pads at a price of $200.00-$250.00 per pad.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting was approved and the meeting adjourned at 9:09 p.m.

The next HOD meeting will be held at 7:45 p.m. on December 19, 2001 in Room 232 of the Cathedral of Learning at the University of Pittsburgh.
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